

Student Newsletter

Welcome to the first Penrice
Student Newsletter! This
newsletter was created by me,
Erin (Media & Communications
Minister) and will bring students
the latest updates, events and
stories within our school
community. If anyone has any
suggestions or requests
regarding this newsletter then
please contact me, my email is
on the back page. I hope you
find this useful and enjoy
reading it as much as I enjoyed
putting it together.



This past term, we have started up the first Penrice Parliament which allows students to voice their opinions. We currently have nine Senior MPs:

Ellie (7NK) Secretary of State for Year 7, Evelyn (8MR) Secretary of State for Year 8, Roxy (9CA) Secretary of State for Year 9, Reuben (10NH) Secretary of State for Year 10, Erin (10LS) Media & Communications Minister, Maitilda (10SA) Arts Minister, Josh (9ZG) Environment Minister, Amaleen (10NH) Inclusion Minister, Jazmin (9AH) Student Wellbeing Minister.







Pride

Respect

Success

Sports

Congratulations to the Year 10 Boys
Football team beat Truro School 7-0 in
the final of the U15 County Cup.
Fingers crossed for our Year 7 Boys
Football team who also play in their
cup final later this week!





All year groups have competed in their Sevens Festivals recently, the Year 8 team reached the semi final and were narrowly defeated. The Year 8 Boys team have had a fantastic year having also finished in the top four schools in the County in the 13 a side competition at Penrice in October.

Five of our Indoor Cricket teams have reached the County Finals which have taken place at the Cornwall Cricket Centre over the duration of the last half term. Both Year 7 Boys and Girls, Year 8 Boys and Girls and Year 10 Boys have all qualified and performed really well when competing against the best Cricket players from across the County.





The Year 7 Girls Netball team qualified for the U12 County finals having finished second in the qualifying East section. The County finals at Truro School took place on Wednesday 26th March and the girls performed admirably and over the day won 5 matches, drew 1 match and lost twice.



<u>Y10 & Y11 Exams</u>

Both Year 10 & Year 11 have upcoming important exams this term, the Year 10s will be sitting their first set of PPEs and the Year 11s will be/have been sitting their actual GCSEs. Good luck to both year groups, you'll do great!

World Book Day - Door Decorating



Year 10 Child Development College Trip



Weird Upcoming National days

30th April - Honesty Day 9th May - Lost Sock Memorial Day

9th May - Sleepover Day 10th May - Clean Up Your Room Day

13th May - Frog Jumping Day

15th May - Chocolate Chip Day

18th May - No Dirty Dishes
Day

28th May - Beef Burger Day

If anyone has any questions or suggestions, the email is:
StudentNews@penrice.org.uk